

From: Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>
To: Schimsa, RebeccaRebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov
CC: Godfrey, RobRobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov
Baker, JoshJoshBaker@gov.sc.gov
Glaccum, DavidDavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov
Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov
Date: 11/20/2015 4:11:26 PM
Subject: Re: IA Registration Deadline Extension

Does Kim know if we will get a 30 day extension?

Sent from my iPhone

On Nov 20, 2015, at 3:06 PM, Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Kim will re-send me the draft. It was sent earlier in the string.

Sent from my iPhone

On Nov 20, 2015, at 1:55 PM, Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Looping in the group.

Sent from my iPhone

On Nov 20, 2015, at 10:17 AM, Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Can you talk to Kim about this? The Gov wants to sign the extension letter herself which he knows. We need (1) a draft letter for her on Monday and (2) if there are any issues with FEMA per Kim's email below.

Can you give me a status on this by this afternoon?

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Stenson, Kim" <Kstenson@emd.sc.gov>
Date: November 16, 2015 at 3:47:21 PM PST
To: "Patel, Swati" <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>
Cc: "Shwedo, Kevin" <Kevin.Shwedo@scdmv.net>, "Batson, Steven" <sbatson@emd.sc.gov>, "Ryan, Elizabeth" <eryan@emd.sc.gov>, "Sanderson,

Jeffrey" <Jeffrey.Sanderson@scdr.sc.gov>

Subject: Re: IA Registration Deadline Extension

In discussions with Mike Moore today, he understands the request is coming but I am not entirely sure he is interpreting the data the same way we are. I get the sensing that he wants to see what the registration level is in the next few days before making any decision. I think an approval for less than 30 days may also be possible. That being said, based on what we know right now, I think he will approve some sort of extension, especially if the Governor sends the request.

Regards,

Kim

Kim Stenson
Director
SC Emergency Management Division
803-737-8566 (desk)
803-413-4669 (cell)

On Nov 16, 2015, at 5:02 PM, Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Great. Thank you. She can sign the letter on either Nov. 20 or Nov. 23. I will follow up with you all.

From: Stenson, Kim [<mailto:Kstenson@emd.sc.gov>]
Sent: Monday, November 16, 2015 5:00 PM
To: Patel, Swati; Shwedo, Kevin
Cc: Batson, Steven; Ryan, Elizabeth; Sanderson, Jeffrey
Subject: RE: IA Registration Deadline Extension

Yes, most certainly she can send the request. The 20 Nov date was somewhat arbitrary but the intent was to get the approval process moving well in advance of the deadline. Accordingly, a later date is fine.

Also, just received a 40 day registration analysis from FEMA which is attached. Rates are declining but the analysis indicates to us that the rates are consistent enough with other disasters to request an extension.

Regards,

Kim

From: Patel, Swati [<mailto:SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>]
Sent: Monday, November 16, 2015 4:25 PM
To: Stenson, Kim <Kstenson@emd.sc.gov>; Shwedo, Kevin <Kevin.Shwedo@scdmv.net>
Cc: Batson, Steven <sbatson@emd.sc.gov>; Ryan, Elizabeth <eryan@emd.sc.gov>; Sanderson, Jeffrey <Jeffrey.Sanderson@scdr.sc.gov>

Subject: RE: IA Registration Deadline Extension

The Governor can sign/send this letter to Mike Moore, correct?

Also, do we need to send it by Nov. 20 or could we do it at a later date?

From: Stenson, Kim [<mailto:Kstenson@emd.sc.gov>]
Sent: Monday, November 16, 2015 3:43 PM
To: Patel, Swati; Shwedo, Kevin
Cc: Batson, Steven; Ryan, Elizabeth; Sanderson, Jeffrey
Subject: IA Registration Deadline Extension

Good afternoon,

Per our discussions last week, attached is a draft IA registration deadline extension request. The draft request has been coordinated with FEMA regarding content and is consistent with the IA registration extension analysis their office provided last week (also attached – please see first bullet on page 1 and historical summary on page 7). We will update the latest numbers in the draft pending your concurrence to move forward with the request. In the meantime, a coordinated FEMA/SCEMD public information campaign to emphasize registering before the 4 Dec deadline will be implemented.

Regards,

Kim